Introduction to Week 2

It’s clear from reading your responses about what a behaviorist classroom would look like, as well as your comments about behaviorism, that you understand that concept!  Many of you referenced our session in Santo Domingo where we discouraged the use of external rewards.  As you can see, the use of tangible rewards and punishments doesn’t help children gain that inner control that we want them to have as they grow and develop. We want to help grow people who do things because they enjoy doing them, or because it’s the right thing to do…not humans who expect a reward for everything single thing they do!  We want children to love learning…when we constantly require that they be involved in activities that we choose or activities that are too difficult for them, we are turning many of them off to a love of learning.    
After reading some of your comments, I ask you to again think about the research.  Someone mentioned the parents of the children we teach, and how many of these parents don’t understand that research has changed how we now need to approach teaching.  One thing you can ask these parents is, if their child were very sick with a life threatening illness, would they want the doctor to use old medical techniques, or would they want the doctor to use up-to-date research when deciding on a course of treatment?  My guess is they want up-to-date treatment!  So we too, as early childhood professionals, want to be up-to-date in what we do with children instead of using teaching techniques that are out-dated.
As you move forward in the Mano a Mano III Internet course, and when we meet this summer, you will hopefully question many of your practices.  You will also discover that you are doing wonderful things as well!  You are part of this project because you want to look at your practices and you want to make changes to be the best early childhood professional possible.  It takes strength and courage to change practices that we have become comfortable with. We want you to form a network so that you can support each other because change can be so challenging!  

For week two, Topic 1 continues.  Now you’ll get to think about current learning theory, along with multiple intelligences and social emotional development.  These may not be new concepts to you, but it helps to be reminded of them, as some of you have already mentioned in your comments.  Keep the excellent thinking and dialogue going! 

Have a great week!

Ellen 

